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The Embassy of Japan in Thailand presents its compliments to the Asia-
Pacific Telecommunity (APT) Secretariat, and has the honour to refer to the letter of
the Secretary General, APT/APT GA-15/2020/1, dated 2 March 2020, inviting
Member Administrations to nominate candidates for the Secretary General and
Deputy Secretary General of the APT for the next 3 year term, who will be elected at
the 15th Session of the General Assembly.

The Embassy of Japan in Thailand has further the honour to inform the latter
that the Government of Japan has decided to present the candidacy of Mr. KONDO
Masanori for the election for the post of the Secretary General of the APT.

Mr. KONDO has accumulated eminent experience and expertise in his career
as shown in his personal history attached hereto. With his wide-ranging experience,
in-depth knowledge, and excellent coordination capability, he has played a significant
role in fostering an active APT since his appointment as Deputy Secretary General
in February 2015. He places high value on working together with members to tackle
the issues which lie ahead and has taken initiatives in securing various
improvements of the APT activities. He has also been demonstrating his ability to
manage the APT Secretariat in a more effective and efficient manner.

The Government of Japan is confident that Mr. KONDO is well qualified for
the post of the Secretary General of the APT and that his appointment would be a
valuable asset to the APT.

The Embassy of Japan in Thailand avails itself of this opportunity to renew

to the APT Secretariat the assurances of its highest consideration.
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